
How do we want to feel 
when we are at school? 

 

Last Spring, our staff creat-
ed a Staff Charter.  This 
work was important to help 
prepare our teachers for the 
conversations with our stu-
dents. 

 

We are moving farther along 
our Social Emotional Learn-
ing journey by creating 
Class Charters for each 
class. 

 

The Class Charter, created 
by the students themselves, 
outline the way they want to 
be treated at school.  Class 
Charters aren’t rules.  It sets 
the expectations for how 
they should treat each other 

in order to feel safe 
and focused on 
learning.   

 

Why is it important? 

 

The Class Charter creates a 
culture within the class of 
dealing with emotions and 
conflicts in a positive man-
ner.  It reduces the amount 
of time children spend in 
conflict and, hopefully, al-
lows more time for learning. 
The more we can regulate 
our emotions means the 
more time spent on learning. 

   

UNICEF Canada defines 
Class Charters as, 

 

“A way of making the rights 
of the child real and mean-
ingful to students based on 
where they are now in their 
own lives. The process of 
developing the class charter 
can serve to unite the class. 
It develops a sense of own-
ership of the classroom and 
learning. Once developed 
the charter becomes a point 
of reference for the class 

and once signed by both 
teacher and students it sig-
nifies a shared activity and 
acts as the ‘social glue’ 
which binds everyone to-
gether.” 

 

Classes will begin this pro-
cess this fall.  We hope to 
unveil our Class Charters in 
the spring.  Each Class 
Charter will reflect the needs 
of the class and their so-
cial/emotional readiness for 
the conversations. 

 

Watch for more information! 

 

Yours truly, 

 

Mr. C. Mah 

 

 

Class Charter:  

Words to Live By 

Election Day, Monday, October 19th 

Walton Elementary will be used as a polling station for the October 19th 
Federal Election.  We anticipate very heavy traffic around our school.  
Please plan on parking on the street and walking your child to school.  

Our parking lot may be blocked off due to the increased traffic. 

We are also expecting heavy foot traffic through our school on Election 

Day. 
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Stay in Touch 

 School Website: www.sd43.bc.ca/walton 

 PAC Website: www.waltonpac.ca 

 School Twitter: @waltonSD43 

 PAC Twitter: @waltonSD43PAC 

 Check your email daily! 

Walton 

Elementary 

Pro. D. 
Friday, 

October 

23.   

School 

Closed 



 

The Richmond School Yard Society will be working with several 
classes at Walton Elementary to bring hands-on gardening expe-
rience to the school.  Ian Lai will be working with the students in 

Mrs. Dupuis, Ms. Cui, Ms. Howells and Ms. Biedka’s classes. 

 

The program has strong connections to curriculum and brings 
real-life experiences for these students to our school!  Each class 

will work with Mr. Lai once a month. 

 

There are plans to create flower beds on our school front lawn, 

as well as utilizing our inner courtyards for growing vegetables. 

 

Special thanks to the Walton PAC for supporting this project.  
Parents Mr. Tung and Mr. Woods have been instrumental in 
bringing the Richmond School Yard Society to Walton Elemen-

tary!  

 

 

Early Dismissals at Walton 

Richmond School Yard Society at Walton 

Walton Elementary will dismiss early at four times of the year.  Due to the nature 

of the Mandarin Bilingual Program, the students in those classes will be affected 

by additional dismissals.  Students will dismiss at 1:45pm on these days.  Please 

contact your daycare providers and notify them of these dates. 

 Parent Teacher Interviews, Wednesday, December 9 (All Students) 

 Parent Teacher Interviews, Thursday, December 10 (Mandarin Students only) 

 Parent Teacher Interviews, Wednesday, March 9 (Mandarin Students Only) 

 Parent Teacher Interviews, Thursday, March 10 (All Students)   

 Student Led Conferences, Wednesday, April 27 (All Students)   

 Student Led Conferences, Thursday, April 28 (All Students) 
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Last May, we invited students in 
Grade 4 and 5 to write the Youth 
Chinese Test.  This is an on-line 
test, sponsored by the Confucius 
Institute of Coquitlam.  It is a 
standardized on-line test that is 
regularly used as a tool in the 
Edmonton school district.   
 
Our Grade 4s wrote the YCT 3 
test.  Our Grade 5s wrote the 
YCT 4 test. 
 
We wanted to know how our 
program was doing compared to 
the Edmonton School District.  
You may recall that several Wal-
ton staff visited Edmonton last 
November to learn more about 
their Mandarin Bilingual Pro-
gram. The Edmonton school 
district has hosted their program 
since 1984! 
 
Using results from Meadowlark 
and Kildare Elementary in Ed-
monton, we were able to make 
comparisons to our program.   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
The information below is as 
summary of our achievement! 
 
Average YCT 3 (Grade 4) score 
at Walton is 174/200. 
Average YCT 3 (Grade 4) score 
at Meadowlark is 178.9/200 
  
Average YCT 4 (Grade 5) at 
Walton is 189.8/300 
Average YCT 4 score at Mead-
owlark is 243.6/300 
  
At Walton, our overall average 
score is 76% 
The overall average score at 
Meadowlark is 87%. 
  
Kildare Elementary reported that 
97% of their students passed the 
YCT at all levels. 
At Walton, overall, 77% passed.  
  
All of the Grade 4s passed at 
Walton.  Only 43% of the Grade 
5s passed. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Mandarin teachers analyzed 
the results to try and explain why 
our Grade 5s did not do as well 
as we expected.  Here is the 
analysis: 

 1) the Grade 5 students 
received one less year 
of Mandarin instruction  

2) students had no experi-
ence in typing Mandarin 
pinyin. There was a lack 
of computer time availa-
ble last year 

3) teachers only had one 
month to prepare our 
students for the exam 

4) not enough materials to 

prepare for the writing 

section of the exam 

We hope to work with the Confu-
cius Institute to offer the test 
again to our Grade 4s and 5s. 

 

The Walton Wildcats are Back! 
 

Walton Elementary is sponsoring a Grade 5 Volleyball team 
this fall.  The emphasis is on fun and participation.  The team 
will be practicing several times a week in anticipation of play-
ing games with neighbouring schools!  We are hoping to host 

games at Walton.  Spectators are welcome! 

 

 

Youth Chinese Test 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
PAC Swap 
Meet 

2 

 

3 

4 5 

Picture 
Day 

6 
PAC Hot 
Lunch 

7 8 9 10 

11 12 
Thanksgiving 

13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 

Election 
Day 

20 21 22 

Interim 
Reports 

23 

Pro.D. 

24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 
Halloween 
Dance in even-
ing 

31 
Halloween  

October 2015 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 
Remembrance 
Day Assembly 
at 10:45am 

11 
Remembrance 
Day.  School 
Closed 

12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 
School Closed 

21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

November 2015 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 

1st Report 
Card 

5 

6 7 8 9 
1:45 Early Dis-
missal for Par-
ent-Teacher 
Interviews for 
ALL 

10 
1:45 Early Dis-
missal for Par-
ent-Teacher 
Interviews for 
Mandarin Pro-
gram Only 

11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 
Winter Con-
cert 

Time TBA 

18 
Last Day before 
Winter Break 

19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 
Christmas Day 

26 

27 28 29 30 31 
New Years Eve 

  

December 2015 

School Re-Opens Monday, January 4th 





 



 

The Kindergarten Classes Visit 

the Pumpkin Patch! 

2960 Walton Avenue, 

Coquitlam, BC 

V3B 6V6 

Phone: 604-941-1962 

Fax: 604-937-8040 

Email: walton@sd43.bc.ca 

A Learning Community 

WALTON ELEMENTARY 

Www.sd43.bc.ca/walton 

 

 

Ms. Biedka, Ms. 
Suen, Ms. Thiara 
and Ms. Dittrick’s 
classes visited the 
Laity Pumpkin Farm 
on Thursday, Octo-
ber 8th.  Thanks to 
the Walton PAC 
for supporting the 
field trip by funding 

the school bus. 


